
 
  

Minutes 
Historic Sign Review Committee 

October 3, 2014 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Kyle Blada, Clancy Kingsbury and Jim Jackson 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Vicky Fenhaus and Lee Geiger 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Sarah Hanzel, Patsy Horton and Jeanne Nicholson 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Valerie Brinkman and Bryan Faltynski 
 
Blada called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.   
 
201 Main Street (14SN026)  
Hanzel presented the request and reviewed the drawings and photographs 
 
Jackson moved to open discussion on the sign permit.  The motion was seconded by 
Kingsbury and carried unanimously. 
 
In response to a question from Blada, Faltynski advised that the vinyl sign will be placed in the window 
on the front of the building and that the metal sign will be placed on the metal that is currently located 
above the window on the east side of the building 
 
Kingsbury moved to approve the 4' x 5’ 8” metal sign and the 1' 10.75" x 2' 11" vinyl sign at 201 
Main Street.  The motion was seconded by Jackson and carried unanimously. 
 
629 Main Street (14SN027)  
Hanzel presented the request and reviewed the drawings. 
 
Brinkman informed the Committee that the business owner prefers option #1 but has provided a second 
option for the Committee to review. 
 
Kingsbury moved to open discussion on the sign permit.  The motion was seconded by 
Jackson and carried unanimously. 
 
Jackson advised that he works for Rosenbaum’s Signs.  He added that he could support the location of 
the sign within the band as identified in option #2 because it will help preserve the historical integrity of 
the building and would provide continuity in the downtown area. 
 
Kingsbury moved to approve the 2’ x 8’ wall sign and the 32” x 23”/29” x 10” hanging sign at 
629 Main Street.  The motion was seconded by Jackson and carried with Kingsbury and Blada 
voting yes and Jackson abstaining. 
 
MINUTES 
Jackson moved to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2014 meeting.  The motion was 
seconded by Kingsbury and carried unanimously. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:08 a.m. 
 


